Milford Village Hall Committee Meeting Minutes Monday 25 March 2024
	Core committee members present:
	Mrs Liz Simmons, Chair

Mr David Couper, Treasurer
Mrs Sue Allen,  Booking Secretary

Mrs Helen McSherry, Secretary

	Other committee members present:

	Mrs Maddie Murray,  St John's Church representative


1.  Apologies for absence
Received from Ms Saskia Robin, Ms Nicole Robin and Mr Robin Lucas, Witley & Milford Parish Council representative.
2.  Minutes of the Last Meeting of 15 January 2024 
The Minutes were reviewed and agreed as accurate.
3.  Matters arising from Last Meeting not covered elsewhere
Village magazine, Local promotion/Training still outstanding – Saskia dealing and Liz investigating.  
4.  Chair's Report
The Chair's report is attached and nothing extra was raised.
5.  Treasurer's Report
The Treasurer's report is attached and the updated spreadsheet was circulated.  David drew to our attention that the current total balance of funds is approximately £87,000. 
· David explained that some expenses have been unusually high, for example the asbestos removal costs and different heating costs.

· The price of gas is still relatively high but we pay retrospectively and the electricity costs are high because of the fan heaters that were needed. The gas and electric are on fixed tariffs.

· Last year's accounts have been signed off by the Trustees and accountant we use and David will be posting them on the Charity Website.   
6.   Booking Secretary’s Report
The Booking Secretary’s Report is attached.
· Sue advised we are currently using Hallmaster on a 3 month free trial, and it initially seems successful.  If we proceed with it, it is deemed a reasonable amount of money going forward.  It can be linked with our website. David and Sue have easy access to the system which will improve the process of booking and invoicing.  'Little Pickles', a company selling children's clothes, are the first group to book directly through the system.  All users will be able to book themselves in for their sessions using Hallmaster.

· Some regular users have occasionally felt a bit 'up in the air' with their bookings, because of the heating issues, but those present at the AGM appreciated the detailed feedback from the committee and acknowledged their efforts at keeping them advised and warm, throughout this difficult period.  
7.  Compliance Report
Nicole is dealing with compliance going forward but was not able to provide an update as she has been poorly.

· A new Conditions of Hire has been drafted – Liz will ask Marshalls or the Trustee, William Edwards, to check it.
8.  Publicity/Website Report
Saskia was not able to be present but had previously sent through suggested new images for the Milford Village Hall logo. The committee agreed 'oak leaves and black on white'.
· Liz is getting pictures for the website from Godalming Museum and having looked at the Surrey History Centre, she has found documents and the original plans for the Hall. Lucy Taylor-Wood will be paid a one- off set up fee of £1,400 to design our website.  
9.   Heating Update
David explained the journey the committee having been on aiming to sort out the hall's heating issues: Crowthorne decided the site of the original boiler was too small.  Asbestos lagging had to be removed from the boiler and was also found under the stage – this will be removed in May.  What is currently stored there, will need to be safely checked and de-contaminated.
Crowthorne are now closing down.  Peter Shirley, who used to service the boiler, has given us some advice regarding finding a new provider. ACS has given a quote of £35,000 for a conventional boiler and would place it on the newly created platform.  Elstead Electrics have quoted £13,500 to install electric heaters that can be remotely controlled, similar to those they recently provided at Burton Pavillion.  We are expecting another quote from the heating provider at Chichester Hall.
        10.  Any Other Business
· Sue asked about the concessionary hourly charge that can be offered to any charity – what was she told??!! – not sure – check with Sue!
· Maddie thanked the committee for the card and voucher and Sue particularly for taking over the role of Booking Secretary.

· Liz advised she and David will be reviewing the hall charge rates, comparing to what other halls charge.

· The Milford Village Fete is on 8 June but the MVH committee won't do anything specific at it. Sue will check with Adrian re the booking out of the hall that day. 
        11.   Date of the AGM and Next Meeting
The date of next year's AGM Meeting  was not set, but will be decided in time to give enough notice to all who want to attend  and the next Committee Meeting will not be in April but Liz will circulate dates to sort, possibly Wednesday 29 May – apologies, but I can't do that date.
The meeting closed at 8.45pm.
